
PIONEER BAND ASSOCIATION 
General Meeting 

DECEMBER 9, 2014 

PRESENT: Suzanne Ross, David Leach, Susan Mihans, Steve Mihans, Anne Gilbert, 
Allison Housner, Kim Palfey, Cathy Miller, Chris Miller, Stacey Pakela, Allison 
Battersby, Graham Battersby, Kathleen Garvey, Cathy McKenny 

PRESIDENTS REPORT:  Suzanne reported that Sara Christensen wanted to send a 
“Thank you” for all of the meals and support given from the PBA after her injury 6 weeks 
ago. 

COMMUNICATION SECRETARY:   
*Anne reports that the distribution lists are completed. 
*Still looking for a replacement for the Bus to Band Camp for next year 

RECORDING SECRETARY:  None 

TREASURER REPORT: 
Income 

 *Candy – $832 left outstanding 
 *Mugs  - $91 sold currently  
 *Bowling Party – 60 Kids attended, 26 Varsity band, possibly move to Jan next 
year? Awaiting invoice. 
 Car Wash $7,556 adjusted from report last month 

Expenses 
 Timpani - $5,000 getting money from Orchestra and others $2,800 
 Supplemental Instructors - $750 
 Dry Cleaning - $1,036 
Savings $31,000 
Discussion about the cancellation policy for band camp – to be amended 

VICE PRESIDENT: 
 Thank you to Cynthia and Bill Bogen for organizing the bowling party! 
 Games Coordinators – Raleigh Sadlier  
 Mug Sale this Friday 8-3:30 

DIRECTORS REPORT: 
DAVID LEACH –  
 *Varsity Band – Going very well 
 *Concert Band – MMC clinic Jan 23 
 *Jazz Band – playing a the Michigan Union for the Rotary Club of Ann Arbor, 
also at Cliff Bells 



 *Symphony – Bands in Review – “Libertadores” 
Directors will be going to Midwest Clinic in Chicago next Wed.


